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Carolyn Harwick: 
From The  
President’s Desk 

Finally, we are heading into the cooler 

months with promises of pumpkin spice 

and everything nice. It is heading into the 

holiday months and the club has a lot of 

great events coming up.  

At the next meeting, if you have any silver 

or any civil war relics that you would like 

to sell to the club, please bring it. We are 

actively working on the Sunshine Silver 

and Relic Hunt and are in the market to 

buy.  

Remember we are also looking for a new 

logo for the Sunshine Silver and Relic 

hunt. All entries must be emailed to me 

before 10/12/18 at 

CarolynHarwick@gmail.com. If your 

design is picked, you will receive a silver 

round.  

We had a successful certification training 

last week. We now have over 70 club 

members who have been certified. As 

mentioned in the past we will have a hunt 

for Certified members. It will be on 

October 20, 2018. Our regular club hunt 

has been moved to October 27, 2018 at 

the church pavilion at 9:00 am. This will 

be our club picnic and the club will 

provide the hamburgers and hotdogs with 

all of the fixings. If attending this hunt, 

please bring a side dish. 

We do have 2 more hunts planned for this 

year, including another surprise hunt. All 

the details for the upcoming hunts will be 

discussed at October’s meeting. You will 

not want to miss this meeting.  

Remember club elections will be in 

November. Anyone can run for any 

position. If you are interested, please let 

us know.   

Lastly, we are still running the trial for 

the best display on the finds table the 

next two months. Let’s see some more 

awesome displays like we did last month. 

See you at the meeting, 

Carolyn 

mailto:CarolynHarwick@gmail.com


Secretary’s Report 

September 2018 
Meeting Notes 

By: Michael McClure 

The September meeting of the Central 

Florida Metal Detecting Club was called to 

order at 7:30 pm, September 14, by club 

president, Carolyn Harwick.  

The meeting was opened with the Pledge of 

Allegiance led by Marc Hoover. 

Secretary Report–  

August minutes and newsletter accepted as 

published. 

Treasurer Report–  

Chuck Hosbein provided the Treasurers report. 

Carolyn Harwick- 

Alan Workman is the club Librarian.  He has 

several books and other material that be 

checked out. 

Carolyn Harwick & Marc Hoover- 

10 first time guests were recognized and 

welcomed to the club meeting. 

Carolyn Harwick- 

Certificates of Appreciation: 

Certificates of Appreciation were presented to: 

Jeanne Cygan & Ron Caiazza for searching for a 

child’s lost hearing aid.  Unfortunately it was 

not found.  Danny Case located and returned 

some lost keys to their owner.  Rodger Taylor 

found an earring in a parking lot and used 

stealth and deduction to track down its owner 

on the beach. Mike Grace searched for a pair of 

lost glasses.  Jim Tippitt located a lost ring in 

an abundance of over growth for the owner.  He 

was unsuccessful in locating a set of lost keys, 

on another search though. 

Carolyn Harwick- 

Septembers club hunt will be at Frank Rendon 

Park in Daytona Beach.  Start time is approx. 

7:30-8 pm. 

Sept 29 there will be a certification class at 

the church pavilion starting at 10 am. 

On November 10th, the club will present the 1st 

Annual Fall Thanksgiving Hunt.  This will be a 

manufacturer sponsored charity hunt the day 

after the club meeting.  Entry fees will be at 

least 2 cans of donated food per person. 



Marc Hoover- 

Tonight will be the start of the test period for 

“Best Display” on the finds tables, decided by 

the board. 

Carolyn Harwick- 

Chuck is selling display cases on the side table.  

See him if you are interested in purchasing. 

The December club holiday party will be 

catered.  You will have to register.  Each club 

member can bring a guest, along with a dessert 

item. 

George Case- 

Bea is undergoing radiation treatment for 

cancer.  Please keep her and Jim Fielding in 

your prayers. 

Carolyn Harwick- 

Don’t forget to purchase you raffle tickets, and 

finds table voting is for members only. 

Break- 

Carolyn Harwick & Marc Hoover- 

Birthdays for September: 

Christine Merriam, George Langrabe 

Alan Workman, Joyce Chapman 

Anniversaries:  

Pam & David Gray,  Linda & Jim Tippitt, 

Carolyn Harwick & Phil Yohannes, 

Adrienne & George Landgrabe, 

Beatriz & Rodger Taylor,  

Lisa & Michael McClure 

Carolyn Harwick- 

David Kersey has completed 

the Level 1 Challenge and is 

receiving his certificate and silver dime. 

I have just received news that the church has 

agreed to prepare, serve and cleanup for the 

club Holiday Party.  A majority vote of YES was 

returned in a vote to accept.  A comment came 

forward with concern there would not be 

enough food.  Carolyn stated the servers would 

portion control, and attendees would have to 

signup beforehand so enough food could be 

prepared. 

Carolyn asked Debbie Bishop to stand and then 

thanked her for providing the refreshments. 

Carolyn asked Sophie to pick a number between 

1-88.  Her number 77 was counted down the 

sign-in sheet to Robert Jolins name and  he 

received a silver 

round.  Caroyn then 

advised everyone to 

sign-in when 

attending a club 

function.  At the Holiday Party, she will have 

drawings using all sign-ins from the past year. 

Marc Hoover- 

Marc welcomed one new member to the club. 



Kathy Waters & Vickie Chilla- 

Tech Talk:  Magnet Fishing 

Most magnets are suffiently powerful to 

retrieve most objects.  

Use non-strech, high 

strength paracordas your 

line.  Do not jerk, use a 

continuously smooth, even 

pull while dragging your 

magnet back to shore.  

Move magnets laterally 

across item to remove it, or use a prybar.  Lake 

bottoms are mucky, use gloves and change them 

often to prevent bacterial infections. 

Phil Myers- 

Of Myers Metal Detectors, announced he can 

bring purchases to the meeting if you can’t get 

to Tampa.  Just let him know what you need. 

Carolyn Harwick- 

The board has decided on the Best Display for 

this month.  It is Vickie Chilla’s “Hooked On 

Fishing” display. 

Carolyn Harwick- 

Raffles: 

Door Prize-  

Clay Murchinson, Doug Prock, Debbie Bishop 

Mark Garner, Wally Klee, Jason Julien, Jim 

Tippitt 

Ken Cassidy, Bill Hetzer, David Harwick, 

Orville Powers  

Silver Raffle – 

Buddy Smith, Ken Arrington, Kendra Bloomer 

Phil Myers (2x), Bill Bergdoll, Jim Dardani 

50/50 Raffle- Ralph Flippo $146 

Nametag Drawing-  

Patti Fielding N/A, Bud Welch N/A 

Finds Table Raffle– Doug Prock 

Marc Hoover & Rob Loucks 

Finds Table   

Carolyn Harwick-  

Please help reset the meeting room by replacing 

the tables. This meeting is closed. 



NEW MEMBERS 

     Donald Patterson, Shane Bryant, 
Patrick Austin, Dick Camnitz, JohnCorso, 

Kristi Garner, Mark Garner, Allen Lashley, 

Dawn Taylor 

BIRTHDAYS 

Christine Merriam, George Langrabe 

Alan Workman, Joyce Chapman 

ANNIVERSARIES 

Pam & David Gray, Linda & Jim Tippitt 

Carolyn Harwick & Phil Yohannes 

 Adrienne & George Landgrabe 
Beatriz & Rodger Taylor 

Lisa & Michael McClure 

Door Prizes 
Clay Murchinson, Doug Prock, Debbie Bishop 

Mark Garner, Wally Klee, Jason Julien, Jim Tippitt 

Ken Cassidy, Bill Hetzer, David Harwick, 

Orville Powers  

SILVER RAFFLE WINNERS 

Buddy Smith, Ken Arrington, Kendra Bloomer 

Phil Myers (2x), Bill Bergdoll, Jim Dardani 

FIFTY/FIFTY WINNER 

Ralph Flippo $146 

BADGE DRAWING 

Patti Fielding N/A, Bud Welch N/A 

FINDS TABLE WINNER 

Doug Prock 

COIN VALUE OF THE MONTH 

1901 Barber Quarter 

Mintage: 8,892,000 

Grade                   Value 

 Good  $ 20 

 Fine     $ 33 

 Extremely Fine  $ 75 

 Uncirc.     $ 213 

Source: coinstudy.com 

ALUMINUM FACTS 
About 75% of all aluminum ever made is still in use, 

thanks to recycling, according to the Aluminum 
Association. 

Source: LiveScience.com 



YEAR TO DATE METAL PRICES 

2018 OUR CLUB’S  
METAL DETECTING 

CODE OF ETHICS 

1. Fill all holes. Leave the land and
vegetation as it was.

2. Remove all trash and litter when
you leave.

3. Respect the rights and property of
others.

4. Observe all laws, whether
national, state or local.

5. Aid law enforcement officials
whenever possible.

6. Never destroy priceless
historical/archeological
treasures.

7. All metal detectorists may be
judged by the example you set.
Always conduct yourself with
courtesy and consideration for

others.

Come And Join Us!!! We 

meet the second Friday of every month. 
Meeting Place:  

Community United Methodist Church 

41 West Highbanks Rd. 

Debary, FL 32713 

Meeting Date:   Friday, October 12, 2018 

Meeting Time:  7:30PM 



SEPTEMBER 2018 FINDS TABLES WINNERS 

COINS 

1st Place – Victor Cataraga: 1899 Barber Dime 

2nd Place – Phil Myers 

3rd Place – Danny Case 

1st Place – Bill Green: 3,153 Clad Coins 

2nd Place – Christine Merriam 

3rd Place – Robert McIntosh 



JEWELRY 

1st Place – Christine Merriam: Silver & Diamond Ring 

2nd Place – Ken Arrington 

3rd Place – Bill Green 

1st Place – Bill Green: Rings, Bracelets, Earrings, Watch 

2nd Place – Ken Arrington 

3rd Place – Christine Merriam 



ARTIFACTS 

1st Place – John Ayers: Rev War French Infantry Button 

2nd Place – Kathy Waters 

3rd Place – Karen Arrington 

1st Place – Kathy Waters: Axe Heads, Boat Parts, Nails, Spikes 

2nd Place – Christine Merriam 

3rd Place – Robert McIntosh 



ODDS & ENDS 

1st Place – Bill green: Compass Cufflink 

2nd Place – Kathy Waters 

3rd Place – Brent Petherick 

1st Place – Christine Merriam: Weights, Keys, Locks, Caps, Tools, Etc. 

2nd Place – Danny Case 

3rd Place – Phil Myers 



FINDS TABLES scores 

through september 2018 

  Place  Name  Points 

1 Christine Merriam 158 

2 Ken Arrington 134 

3 Mike Grace 95 

4 Brent Petherick 84 

5 Kathy Waters 80 

6 Danny Case 76 

7 Karen Arrington 70 

8 Bill Green 53 

9 Lee Noga 52 

10 Rob Loucks 49 

11 Deborah Prock 39 

12 Jerry Hitson 37 

13 Vickie Chilla 35 

14 Ralph Flippo 31 

15 Alma McIntosh 23 

16 Dave Gascoyne 21 

17 Robert McIntosh 20 

18 Kenneth Cassidy 18 

19 Michael McClure 15 

T20 Phil Myers 13 

T20 Jim Fielding 13 

T20 JoAnne Jolin 13 

T20 Jim Tippitt 13 

T20 Steven Burke 13 

T25 Adam Feldstein 11 

T25 George Landgrabe 11 

T25 Rodger Taylor 11 

T28 Mike Sedlak 10 

T28 David Kersey 10 

T28 Jim Hooks 10 

T28 Doug Prock 10 

T32 Donna Kersey 8 

T32 Wally Klee 8 

T32 Myriam Godwin 8 

T32 Victor Carataga 8 

36 Tatiana Cataraga 7 

T37 Gary Penta 6 

T37 Alan Workman 6 

T37 Brenda Burke 6 

T37 Patti Fielding 6 

T37 John Ayers 6 

T37 David Gray 6 

T43 Patricia Chin 4 

T43 Debbie Bishop 4 

T45 Dorothy Child 3 

T45 Gene Hitchew 3 

T45 Matt Fitzpatrick 3 

T45 Robert McIntosh 3 

T45 Phillip Lee 3 

T45 Joyce Chapman 3 

T45 David Gretzinger 3 

T52 Mark Holshoe 2 

T52 Mike Jefferson 2 

T54 George Guimond 1 

T54 Deborah Guimond 1 

T54 Steven Sommerville 1 

T54 Mary Lou Mahan 1 

Each 1st Place entry gets 4 points. 

Each 2nd place entry gets 3 points. 

Each 3rd place entry gets 2 points. 

All other entries on the Finds Tables get 1 

point just for entering 



The Central Florida Metal Detecting Club 

  President: Carolyn Harwick 

679 Sullivan St. 

Deltona, FL 327245 

 (407-580-2676)— CarolynHarwick@gmail.com 

Vice President: Jim Fielding     2nd Vice President: Marc Hoover 

407-342-9630     407-967-5409 

Treasurer:  Chuck Hosbein    Secretary: Michael McClure 

407-323-3971-- Chuck@thecfmdc.com  407-982-0375 

Application For Membership 

Please Print Application 

Membership Fees:______________ Single ($15) 

(Membership Fee may incur after one year lapse of dues) 

Membership Dues:     $25.00 Per year/ Per Member 

Make all checks out to C.F.M.D.C. 

Meetings:   Second Friday of Each Month at 7:30 pm 

Location:   Community United Methodist Church 

41 West Highbanks Rd. 
 Debary, FL 32713 

Name:  _________________________________________________ 

Address:   _________________________________________________ 

City:  ___________________State____Zip:_______________ 

Phone  ______--_________--________  E-mail___________________________ 

When are you available for Metal Detecting?  Weekdays-- Weekends-- 

I agree to abide to all club rules and obey the treasure hunters code of ethics. 

Signature:______________________________________ 

Introduced by:_________________________________ 

Applications and fees may be presented at meeting or mailed to: 
CFMDC Members 

3504 Moss Pointe Place Lake Mary, FL 32746 

Or online at: http://www.thecfmdc.com/join.html

mailto:Chuck@thecfmdc.com


Club Officers 
President 
Carolyn Harwick 
CarolynHarwick@gmail.com 

407-580-2676 

Vice President 
Jim Fielding 

2
nd

 Vice President 
Marc Hoover 

Treasurer 
Chuck Hosbein 

Secretary 
Michael McClure 

October Club Hunts: 
Saturday Oct. 20: Certified Member Hunt 

Details at the meeting 

Saturday Oct. 27: Club Picnic Hunt 

Church Pavilion 9am. 

November Hunt:

Open to members of all metal detecting clubs in 

Florida. 

1st Annual Fall Thanksgiving Hunt.  November 

10. 3pm-Dark.

Frank Rendon Park, 2705 S Atlantic Ave. 

Daytona Beach, FL 32118 

REMINDER: Club dues are $25 for the year 

and there is a one-time membership fee of $15. 

If you are paying by check, please make it out 

to “The Central Florida Metal Detecting Club” 

Club Volunteers 
Monthly Finds Tables 
Rob Loucks, Ron Ciazza, Ken Arrington 

Jeanne Cygan 

Webmaster 
Jerry Hitson 

Half & Half     
George & Deborah Guimond  

Silver Raffle 
Bill & Betty Shackelford 

Photographers 
Ralph Flippo, Rob Loucks, Jerry Hitson 

Activities Director 
Joanne Jolin 

Librarian    Refreshments 
Alan Workman      Debbie Bishop 

Newsletter Editor    
Michael McClure 

Any time you  show up 

for a club meeting or 

hunt, don’t forget to 

sign the register. 

mailto:CarolynHarwick@gmail.com

